
House Bill 1469 categorically denies the reality of the pain that our 
family has lived through.  It creates further isolation and irrational 
fear for families who have discovered that vaccines do indeed cause harm.  
It sentences untold scores of other children and families to the same 
fate.  It is thoroughly unconscionable that our representatives would see 
themselves as so all knowing and all powerful as to remove the ability of 
a parent to make medical choices for their child.  You are not the parent 
of our children and you do not know how difficult their lives are due to 
living with autoimmune disorders that are recognized side effects of 
vaccination.  The hypocritic oath, requires that all doctors follow the 
mantra, “Do no harm.”  Through the action of HB 1469, you will be taking 
the choice not only away from parents but also away from doctors who 
specialize in caring for children.  You set up a standard where a social 
worker, a criminal justice major, a fire fighter and economist, a 
realtor, a retired sociologist and an attorney who have never met my 
children, have never read their medical files, nor consulted with their 
pediatrician have more say over what is injected into their bodies than 
either their parents or their doctor do.    


